
Adopted - Feb 13, 2023 

CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION (CQA) 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES FOR JANUARY 10, 2023 

CALL TO ORDER 

The in-person general membership meeting was conducted by CQA President Joey Strait and 
called to order at 9:31 am. Due to the weather conditions, both the Library and Ways 
& Means were canceled.  

REMINDERS AND PRESIDENT’S WELCOME 

• No Cell Phones, Fragrance Free, etc 
• Welcome New Members & Guests.  
• Birthday wishes. 
• It was announced, to applause, memberships dues will be increasing to $45 in June 

for 2023/24. 
• Nominating Committee for 2023-24 is forming. From the floor, Thelma Atkinson 

(currently general membership and past president) volunteered to serve. 
• Treasurer Report – Jodie S. reported the account balances:  Checking $8,880.97, 

Saving $33,641.83, CD $18,808.59 for a total of $61,331.39. 
• Three openings for Flying Flags Retreat ($40), Mar. 21-23, pay Jodie if interested. 
• There are 20 boxes of quilt tops that need to be quilted. There was an appeal to help. 
• Workshops – Jennifer B. announced April’s 2 day workshop is a “Quilted Hoodie From 

Orphan Blocks”. Signup with her if you are interested in a workshop on Zentangle 
Quilting – date TBA. As a guild courtesy, Conejo Valley Guild’s workshops were 
announced. 

• President’s block – Barbara W. announced the CQA President’s Block. It will be the 
CQA’s Nov Block of the Month. It is due April 11th.  See Barbara for the pattern 
handout. 

• Free Table – Dalya D. needs regular and reliable help as she will be traveling.  
• Of note: the CQA small group, the Ojai Quiltmakers, has given away 408 quilts. A 

partial list of recipients includes Project Linus, Snowball Express, Teen Challenge, 
Ukraine Refuges, and more.  Call Teresa Perry if interested in joining. 

• Of note: A new CQA small group calling itself “Creative Hands” has been formed in the 
Conejo/Newbury Park region. There are about 10 members with meetings rotating in 
members’ homes. Call Kathy Anderson if interested in joining. 

 
"Celebrating Our Own" - Member Presentations  
MariBeth Benedict 
 

BREAK  
 



 
"Celebrating Our Own" - Member Presentations – continued after the BREAK 
Lynn Jurss 
Cynthia Paul 
Joan Each 
Alison Bailey 

SHOW & TELL 

 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Joey S. announced: Thank you all - Don't forget to Zoom in with our Speaker at 5:00pm 
today - Helen Godden.  Our next meeting is Feb. 14 - Our Guest Speaker, Hope Bell, will be 
Zooming in from Canada.  Her lecture is "Zentangle Quilting." 
 

ADJOURNMENT – 11:00am 

Minutes respectfully submitted by,   

/s/ Jane Aiello, CQA secretary  

 

 

 


